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TAPE 58, SIDE A

003    CHAIR JOHNSON:  Calls the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

HB 2377 and HB 3479 will be set over until June 17, 1993.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2609

018    REP. RIJKEN:  Outlines HB 2609 (EXHIBIT A).

032  REP.  BEYER: Is  the intent  for the  state staff  to write  and
publish their own code?  How much time will this take? REP. RIJKEN: 
Yes.

REP. REPINE: Responds to the length of  time and speaks of the Uniform

Building Codes book.

058  REP.  REPINE:  Refers  to  a memo  from  the  Oregon  Building
Officials Association (EXHIBIT B).

071  MOTION:  REP.  WATT moves HB 2609, as amended,  to the Floor  with
a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: In a roll call  vote, all members present  vote AYE. Reps. Naito

and Tiernan are excused.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2203



080    REP. REPINE:  Gives the history behind HB 2203. -Will redefine
and  establish the  new direction  of how  the State of

Oregon will deal with telecommunications.

111    REP. WOOTEN:  Outlines HB 2203 (EXHIBIT C).

157  MOTION: REP.  WATT moves  HB 2203, as  amended, to  the Floor with 
a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: In a  roll call vote,  all members  present vote AYE.  Rep.
Tiernan is excused.

WORK SESSION ON SB 701A

177    REP. NAITO:  Outlines SB 701A  (EXHIBIT D).

207   MOTION:  REP.  WATT  moves  SB  701A  to  the  Floor  with  a  do
pass recommendation.

VOTE: In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE. Reps. Tiernan

and VanLeeuwen are excused.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2001

224  MARILYN JOHNSTON,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Staff
Summary and reviews the proposed amendments by section (EXHIBIT E).

380  CHAIR  JOHNSON:  Suggests  setting  the bill  over  and  working 
on the proposed amendments.

TAPE 59, SIDE A

005  CHAIR JOHNSON:  Appoints a  work group  to study  HB 2001.  Reps.
Beyer, Wooten and Starr are appointed to this work group.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2298 041  JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:
Outlines  the Staff Summary on HB 2298.

047  MARIE BELL, EUGENE,  OREGON: Submits and reviews  information on HB
229 8 (EXHIBIT F). This information is a result of several questions
asked at the previous public hearing on this bill.

109  MARK  HUSTON, ECONOMIC  DEVELOPMENT  DEPARTMENT: Answers  questions
from the members.

127   MIKE  BULLIS,  DISABILITIES  COMMISSION:  Answers  questions  from
the members.

144    REP. NAITO:  Offers suggestions.

MR. BULLIS: Typical calls relating to the ADA are from small businesses
who are frustrated with a  need to make changes that  they do not feel

they can afford.

184    MS. BELL:  Speaks of the vision of the employer.

193    REP. NAITO:  Feels language is too broad to accomplish the goal.



224    MOTION:  REP. REPINE moves to amend HB 2298 as follows: Lines 20
and 21, delete subsection 6; line 25 insert $1 million; line 25 insert
$300,000;  line  26 insert  20;  line 20  insert  $750,000; and

renumber remaining sections.

264    REP. NAITO:  Supports sending the bill to the Appropriations
Committee. -Concern how people will apply for this program, what kind of
equity is there, what will be the criteria when they apply? -Suggests
this be linked with an employment situation.

293    MR. HUSTON:  Concerned with the matching issue.

306    REP. BEYER:  Supports the concept of this bill. -Concern  with 
putting  this  program  in  the  Economic  Development

Department.

316  MS. BELL: When asking for lottery  funds, it is important to stay
within the context of economic development and keep it within the scope.

361  CHAIR JOHNSON:  Asks for  some agreement on  the ceiling  amount
and the matching dollars.

376    MS. BELL:  Recommends a continuum and asks that grants not be
ruled out.

385  CHAIR  JOHNSON: Suggests  proposed language  be drafted  into
conceptual amendments.

TAPE 58, SIDE B

001    Members discuss proposed language.

037    REP. REPINE:  Restates motion.

045  VOTE: In a  roll call vote,  the motion carries. REP.  TIERNAN
votes NO. Rep. Watt is excused.

050    CHAIR JOHNSON:  Suggests $10,000 as a ceiling on the amount of
the loan.

062  REP. NAITO: Concern  with the loose  criteria. Will not  support a
grant of $10,000.

074  REP.  WOOTEN:  Agrees  with  the  proponent  of  this  bill.  There
are circumstances where a grant may be an advisable way to proceed.
-Provides the intent for rule making relative to a grant program, not to
exceed $5,000. If needed, a loan would  be available for the applicant

with matching funds.

104  MR. BULLIS:  This bill should  focus on  the need to  provide the
access and accommodation.

198  EMILY  CEDERLEAF,  MULTIFAMILY  HOUSING  COUNCIL:  Explains 
concerns of placing a cap on the loan amount.

215    CHAIR JOHNSON:  Restates suggested language.



MS. BELL:  Willing  to accept  any  accommodations made  on  this bill

because the concept is important.

228    REP. BEYER:  Suggests additional language.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2455

275    JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines HB 2455. -Same
provisions are included  in SB 81, which  would be the preferred

vehicle.

WORK SESSION ON HB 3406

283    JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines HB 3406.

296  MARY PEARMINE,  ASSOCIATION OF  OREGON COUNTIES:  Outlines the 
bill and states that her legislative committee opposes HB 3406.
-Explains concerns by section.

369    MOTION:  REP. TIERNAN moves to Table HB 3406.

VOTE: In a roll call vote, the motion carries. REPS. BEYER, REPINE and

RIJKEN vote NO.  Rep. Watt is excused.

377    CHAIR JOHNSON:  Adjourns the meeting at 11:20 a.m.
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